

The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire Butterley Hall, Ripley Derbyshire DE5 3RS

Mrs Vicky Newbury Chair Derbyshire Police & Crime Panel

BY EMAIL

14.08.2020

Dear Vicky,

## **Chief Constable Recruitment**

Thank you for your letter, dated 13<sup>th</sup> August 2020, confirming the unanimous support from the Police and Crime Panel for my selection of Mrs. Rachel Swann as the preferred candidate for the role of Chief Constable of Derbyshire. I am delighted that the Panel were in agreement with me that Rachel will make an excellent Chief Constable for the County.

I am now in a position to finalise the appointment process and can confirm that Rachel will take up the substantive role with immediate effect. I will also ensure the necessary publication of this exchange of letters via my website.

As always, I am grateful for the ongoing support, and challenge, presented by the Panel.

Yours sincerely,

Hardyal Dhindsa
Police & Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire

cc Elizabeth Wild